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      February 15, 2023 
 
SENT BY ELECTRONIC MAIL TO:  rmulvey@afphq.org; ebolinder@afphq.org 
 
Ryan P. Mulvey 
Eric R. Bolinder 
Americans for Prosperity Foundation 
1310 North Courthouse Road, Suite 700 
Arlington, VA 22201 
 
Re: 2022-CV-02015 (2022-HQLI-00047) 
            Americans for Prosperity Foundation v. DHS                                                                                         

   
Dear counsel:  
 
This is an interim response to Americans for Prosperity Foundation’s Freedom of Information 
Act (FOIA) request to the Department of Homeland Security (DHS), dated May 5, 2022. For this 
interim response, DHS reviewed 310 pages. 45 pages are being withheld in full and 64 pages are 
being withheld in part, pursuant to Exemptions 5, 6, and 7E of the FOIA. 41 pages were 
reviewed and determined to be non-responsive, and 6 pages were duplicates. 154 pages require 
further consultation within DHS or with other government agencies. 
 
The 109 pages for release are Bates stamped DHS-001-02015-000277 to DHS-001-02015-
000386. If you have any questions regarding this response, please contact Dedra S. Curteman, 
Assistant United States Attorney, U.S. Attorney’s Office, District of Columbia at 
dedra.curteman@usdoj.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Eric A. Neuschaefer 
Senior Director, FOIA Litigation, Appeals, Policy, 
and Training 
 

Enclosure: 109 pages 


